                                                       MINUTES

                          DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                                   February 26, 2012

                           SAINT GILBERT CHURCH, GRAYSLAKE, IL

ATTENDANCE:  51

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 P.M. by Alternate DCM Mike M. with a quiet time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1st TIME ATTENDEES:  Bill K., Nate, Daphne, Mike, Cal

ANNIVERSARIES:  


Will:

6 years


Susan K.
12 years


Selby H.
19 years


Gloria P.
23 years


Wally Z.
36 years


Brian A.
2 years

SECRETARY REPORT:

Secretary Bob P. stated minutes of January 22, 2012, District 10 meeting were on the table, had been distributed electronically, but were not posted on the district website due to a change that needed to be made by the webmaster.  Webmaster Mark D. reported he had posted the minutes manually on the website earlier on February 26.  Bob P. passed out copies of the District 10 GSR roster and asked the GSRs present to update the sheets as needed.  These changes will be passed along to the Area 20 Registrar.  There was a motion by Selby H. to approve the January 22nd minutes as written.  The motion was seconded by Steve B.  Motion passed.
TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer Scott N. submitted the Treasury Report dated January 23, 2012 to February 25, 2012.   Ending balance:  2910.06.  Prudent reserve:  $1453.61.  There were no unusual expenses.  Treatment Chair Steve B. asked why there was no line item for the “Green Cans”;  Scott replied he could reinsert that line item in future reports.  A motion to accept

the Treasury Report as written was made by Phil S.  A second to the motion was made by Matt S.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

Ann, the Secretary of the Big Book Conference Planning Committee stated a location was still being sought for the conference which will be held on October 20, 2012.  Nate, 
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Conference Chair, more than likely will be unable to attend the conference due to a work commitment.   The committee chair positions have been filled.  Henceforth, the Conference planning meetings will be held at 2:00 P.M. on the SECOND Sunday of each month at Serenity House, 1101 W. Park Ave., in Libertyville, IL.  At the time of Ann’s report, a P.O. Box was being secured which will be devoted to this conference.  The next planning meeting for the Big Book Conference will be Sunday, March 11, 2012 at 2:00 P.M. at Serenity House.

Alternate DCM, Mike M. gave a brief report on the Area 20 Winter Assembly Committee Meeting.  He stated bids would be welcomed at the Area 20 2012 Spring Conference for:  2013 State Conference and the 2013 Area 20 Spring Conference.  At the 2012 General Service Conference a motion would be considered to publish the Grapevine bi-monthly.

GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORT:

Lisa B. from the Monday evening Lindenhurst Meeting reported lively discussion concerning the “Cans” Pink and Green, and that her group had more enthusiasm for the “cans” once they had received some information concerning the “cans’” history.

Robin B. from the 12:30 Sunday Women’s Meeting at Serenity House present a Green Can donation of $85.00 specifying the money be used for purchasing a case of “12 & 12s” for the Gateway Treatment Center in Lake Villa.
Aimee McP. from the Spiritual Kindergarten in Grayslake said the meeting could use more support.  Janet N. from the “Way Out Group” would be speaking at that meeting on February 28th.

The Big Book Study at the ARC voted to support the Green Can program.  Steve B. will provide them with a Green Can.

NEW BUSINESS:  

Alternate DCM, Mike M., had invited Cheryl V., Alternate Area 20 Delegate, to give a short presentation on the Pre General Service Conference Workshop, and what business will be before the Conference in New York in 2012.  Cheryl stated items on the agenda included the following:  Grapevine, Public Information, Archives, Report and Charter, a Treatment pamphlet, Answering Service, Regional Forums, and Cooperation with the Professional Community – “singleness of purpose”.  GSRs were invited to ask their groups which of the items they were interested in and Mike M. could provide them with more information.  The Pre General Service Conference Workshop will be held on March 31st at the Crossroads Church in Grayslake.  The workshop will be hosted by District 12.  This workshop’s primary purpose is to prepare our Area 20 Delegate, Rich H., for the General Service Conference.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORY:  Kim T. passed out new District 10 directories which were printed at a cost of $400.00.  These directories were printed in a new format allowing larger print and more room for additional meetings with no change (for now) in the number of pages.

TREATMENT:  Steve B. reported his committee has been invited to provide panel members at both NICASA locations in Buffalo Grove and Round Lake.  Each facility is asking for an A.A. panel every 4 – 6 weeks.  He elaborated on the subject of Green Cans.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  Chair Pat T., was unable to attend the meeting but had asked Bob P. to deliver the monthly report.  There were 86 calls in total.  The breakdown is as follows:  39 meeting information; 9 hang ups; 3 for 12 step calls; 1 for treatment center; 3 Alanon; 1 Spanish speaking; 13 other districts;  6 website; 2 will call back.

PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Matt S. reported a successful P.I. workshop held on February 25th at Serenity House.  The committee is working on:  young speakers at high schools, reaching out to local police departments e.g. Mundelein and Libertyville, possible local public service announcements, ordering more of the “Can You Spot the Alcoholic” posters.  Cheryl V. suggested that groups could reach out to individual churches.
COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY:  No report.

LITERATURE:  No report.

GRAPEVINE:  Bob M. suggested groups or individuals could leave old copies of GV at doctor’s offices.

CORRECTIONS:  Bill W. read Corrections Chair Mark H.’s February report.  Mark reported that the meeting time for volunteers at the Lake County Jail had been moved to 8:00P.M. from 7:30 P.M.; this has resulted in fewer “bottlenecks” and has made it easier and safer for A.A. volunteers to be admitted to the pods.  The report also stated that a male accompanied by a female can now be admitted to a women’s pod.  This was necessitated by an insufficient number of women volunteers being available for meetings at the jail.  This new policy of allowing males in the female pods has been done three times so far in 2012.  Mark will be purchasing Big Books for the jail in the near future.  Mark will also be chairing a “Corrections” panel at the March 10th Tri-County Conference in Kenosha:  on the panel will be two former Lake County Jail inmates along with a Lake County Jail volunteer; they will be sharing their experiences.

NEWSLETTER:  Alternate Robin B. stated the newsletter “Conscious Contact” is always in need of contributions.  Anniversaries are published in the newsletter.
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ARCHIVES:  Chair Wally Z. welcomes “OLD” material.  Group histories are encouraged.  Wally would like to do a “time line” for the district, e.g. when different groups were established, etc.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  Lisa B. will contact current Chair: Dave H. to establish his status.

EVENTS:  The Spring Breakfast (hosted by District 10) will be held on April 15th at the Ramada Inn on Green Bay Road in Waukegan.  Tickets are $16.00 each.  Coffee is at 8:00 A.M.  Breakfast is at 9:00 A.M.  The speaker is Tina H. from Waukesha, WI.

WEBSITE:  Mark D. is working on website updates.  Meeting changes can be posted on the website:    website@district10nia.org     In February, there were 1607 “hits” on the website:  744 meetings by day; 458 meetings by community; 46 newsletter.

GSR CONTACT:  Chair Rick S. reported Alternate Chair Henry D. as doing an “excellent” job in establishing a current and complete GSR list.  Rick announced that a “Service Orientation Workshop” will be held at Serenity House in Libertyville on April 28th from 12:00 P.M. – 3:00 P.M.  The overall theme will be general service in A.A. with an emphasis on what the GSR’s job entails.

OFFICER REPORTS:

Alternate DCM, Mike M. stated that the current DCM has been absent for three meetings in a row.  If Scott S. is not present at the March 25th District 10 meeting, the position will be considered vacant.  In the event the position is vacant, an election will be held on March 25th to elect a new DCM.

ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting adjourned at 7:20 P.M. with the Serenity Prayer.

NEXT MEETING:  March 25, 2012 at St. Gilbert Church in Grayslake, IL.  The Traditions meeting will be at 5:30 P.M., with the District meeting following at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob P.

District 10 Secretary

